
Stabilize the limb before the 
IO procedure. With your non-
dominant hand, hold the NIO at 
the base by the textured dots, 
at a 90° angle to the surface 
against the skin. Holding it 
like a dart, fan out your other 
fingers to stabilize the NIO 
against the skin.

STABILIZE UNLOCK PRESS SQUEEZE
Unlock the NIO by rotating the 
cap 90º in either direction.

Place the palm of your dominant 
hand over the cap of the NIO 
and apply downward pressure, 
while your non-dominant hand 
stabilizes the NIO against the 
patient’s skin.

With your dominant hand, 
maintain downward pressure 
on the cap and squeeze the 
trigger wings. Make sure device 
and limb are stable during 
device deployment.

This is a two-handed procedure. Applying firm downward pressure allows for proper deployment.
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